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Business Item 

Community Development Committee Item: 2008-147C 
Meeting date:  June 16, 2008  

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: June 11, 2008 

Subject: City of Apple Valley Request for an Additional Extension of Livable 
Communities Demonstration Account (LCDA) Grant #SG004-127 

District(s), Member(s):  District 16, Brian McDaniel 
Policy/Legal Reference: 473.253 Livable Communities Demonstration Account 

Staff Prepared/Presented: Guy Peterson, Director, Community Development Division 
(651)602-1418 
Paul Burns, Manager, Livable Communities (651)602-1106 

Division/Department: Community Development/Livable Communities 

Proposed Action 
Respond to a request from the City of Apple Valley to approve a one-year, second extension of the Livable 
Communities Demonstration Account (LCDA) grant SG004-127 for the Harmony Commons project.  The City 
has requested that the grant be extended to June 30, 2009. 
 

Background 
The Metropolitan Council awarded a $2,356,244 LCDA grant to the City of Apple Valley in February 9, 2005 to 
help build a parking garage as part of its’ Harmony Commons project. 
 
On May 30, 2007, Livable Communities staff processed an administrative amendment to extend the grant to 
June 30, 2008. 
 
The City sent a letter (attached) seeking an additional one-year extension to the grant agreement, and explaining 
the circumstances that necessitated the request, and further outlining progress made to date on other projects in 
the City’s downtown redevelopment efforts. 
 
City representatives will be on hand at the Committee meeting on June 16 to present their request. 
 

Rationale 
Grants may be extended administratively only once, for a period not to exceed one year.  Any requests for 
additional extensions are decided by the Council at the recommendation of the Community Development 
Committee.  The Council has approved requests for grant extensions for five other projects in the past. 
 

Funding 
A $2,356,244 grant.  The grant amount would remain the same. 
 

Known Support / Opposition 
The City supports the proposed extension.  Staff is not aware of any opposition. 
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